
 

Upcoming Events 
 
August 1, 4:30 pm 
Parks Commission 
City Hall 
RESCHEDULED   
 
August 2, 5:30 pm 
Council Work 
Session 
City Hall 
 
August 2, 7:00 pm 
Regular City Council 
Meeting 
City Hall 
 
August 3, 8 am 
EDA—CANCELLED 
 
August 8, 4:30 pm 
Parks Commission 
City Hall 
(Rescheduled from 
8/8) 
 
August 9 
Primary Election Day 
 
August 16, 5:30 pm 
Council Work 
Session 
City Hall 
 
August 16, 7pm 
Regular City Council 
Meeting 
City Hall 
 

Week Ending July 29, 2016 

Brian Fritsinger 

1307 Cloquet Ave 

Cloquet MN 55720 

Ph: 218-879-3347 

Fax: 218-879-6555 

 
City Hall 
A contractor inspected the roof at City Hall this week 
to provide us with a quote for budgeting purposes for  
future repairs. 

We have also been working with our contractor to  
install the various building and employee safety 
systems recently authorized by the Council.  It has 
been a slow installation process but is nearing 
completion.  It will take some getting used to for all of 
us, but it is an important improvement supported by 
the City’s Safety Committee. 
 

Budget and CIP 
Staff has continued to refine the CIP as it relates to 
future sales tax CIP projects.  The Council will be 
adopting the Preliminary Budget and CIP in September 
and will continue discussions at each meeting prior to 
the adoption of the preliminary numbers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“One of the most sincere forms of respect is 
actually listening to what another has to say." 
                            - Bryant H. McGill  
                               International Best Selling Author 

Administration 
Personnel 
Efforts to recruit an Assistant City Engineer continue.  
We are down to two candidates and will be interviewing 
again next week with a hopeful recommendation to the 
Council on August 16. 

The Citizens Advisory Board and staff continue to work 
through the interview and hiring process for a new  
police officer.  Interviews were conducted with a  
number of candidates this week. 

Staff is nearing the completion of updating the City’s 
Personnel Policy manual and will tentatively present the 
updates to the Council within the next 6 weeks.  We 
have also been making revisions to the City’s  
performance evaluation process to try and simplify. 

We are expecting to receive our 2017 health insurance 
renewal over the next two weeks.  The initial renewal 
rating for members of our insurance pool in aggregate is 
14.4%.  However, we have not yet received our  
specific rate which could be higher or lower than this 
figure. 
 

4th of July Celebration 
Time has gotten away from me but I would like to thank 
all of our staff, especially those in Public Works that 
worked behind the scenes to make the 4th of July event 
a success.  Like our many volunteers that work tirelessly 
with little recognition, City staff have a significant 
amount of work to do both before and after the 4th to  
accomplish what most people don’t see.  So thanks for 
your hard work and help! 
 

Elections 
Primary Election Day is August 9th and quickly  
approaching!  Ward 5 will be included in the  
Primary with three candidates running for office.  Staff 
has recently completed all of the mandatory training 
and is gearing up with our Election Judges to be ready 
for the day. 
 

Senior Center 
The heat this summer has been painful for our building 
maintenance.  The Senior Center compressor has failed 
and needs to be replaced.  We have opted to replace  
the compressor for approximately $3,000 versus a 
$10,000 solution that was also investigated. 
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Public Works/Parks 
Summer Road Projects 
Crews continue the work on the 3rd Street improve-
ments and thing are moving along.  

The Highway 33 Frontage Road (Holmes Drive) and 
Moorhead Road Frontage Road projects have been 
completed.  

The Highway 33 mill and overlay project taken on by 
the State has been underway for the past few weeks as 
you no doubt have noticed.  Surprisingly, a significant 
amount of sidewalk and driveway work is also being 
completed.  The overlay work north of the North Road 
started this week. 

The Slate Street sidewalk project (Safe Routes to 
School) seems to be a bit jinxed.  Bids are significantly 
higher than anticipated and the Council will be asked 
to consider its options at its meeting next week.  

Fauley Park Improvements 
Improvements to Fauley Park started recently with the 
initial focus being on the new sidewalks and walking 
paths. 

 
Water Line Break 
Staff has continued to work at repairing a break on the 
Lake Superior Water Line.  The break is located under-
neath a rail line and in a very wet area that has been a 
challenge for the past several months as staff tries to 
resolve the problem.  Crews were finally able to dig 
this week and gain access to the damaged pipe. 

 

Other Information Attached: 

*  June Financial Report 

*July 29th CAFD Letter 

*CAFD Draft 2017 Operating Budget and CIP 

 








































